
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated at the 10:30 a.m. Mass on the 

2nd Sunday of the Month at St John’s and the 4th Sunday of the month  
at St. Ann’s. Please call for registration.  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 p.m. – Other times as scheduled in the bulletin or 

call the Rectory anytime. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Contact the Rectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriage.  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

If you are in need of the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the 

Rectory to make an appointment for a visit from a Priest.  

 
ADORATION OF THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT 

St John’s - 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of the month from 7-8 p.m.  
in the Church.  

St. Ann’s - First Friday of the month following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
concluding with Benediction at 10:30 a.m. 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish Office 

Collaborative  

of 

St. Ann  & St. John 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

December 25, 2016 

Saint John the Evangelist 
210 Central St., East Bridgewater 02333 

Office –103 N. Main Street, West Bridgewater 
508-378-4207     FAX 508-586-3876 

E-MAIL: stjohnebridge@comcast.net 
Website: www.stjohneb.org 

Facebook: St. John the Evangelist-EB 

Saint Ann 
103 N. Main St., West Bridgewater 02379 

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 427 
508-586-4880      FAX  508-586-3876 

E-Mail: stanns@comcast.net 
Website:  stannswb.com 
Facebook:  St. Ann-WB 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor: 

Rev. Paul L. Ring 
fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net 

 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Michael K. Harvey 
 

Daily Mass Assistant 
Rev. Donald P. Skerry 

 
Permanent Deacons: 

Brendan Fitzgerald  
deaconbrendan@comcast.net 

 
Joe Hopgood 

Deaconjoeh@comcast.net 

EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

St John’s 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.  
Teen Mass – 6 p.m. TBA 

Daily Mass, Monday – Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
In the Chapel  

Divine Mercy every Thursday  
After Mass. 

 
St Ann’s 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Daily Mass, Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri. 
9:00 a.m.  

 

mailto:fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net


 

       MASSES FOR THE WEEK          A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

************************************************ 

St. John is a Stewardship Parish  
********************************************** 

Saturday, December 24, 2016 
     4:00 - Parishioners of St. John 
Sunday, December 25, 2016 
              8:00 - Parishioners of St. John 
    10:30 - Parishioners of  St. John 
Wednesday, December 28, 2016 
     9:00 - Sean Coakley - 1st Anniversary 
Saturday, December 31, 2016    
    4:00 - Parishioners of St. John 
Sunday, January 1, 2016 
     8:00  -  Gifts of bread & wine -Sheila Creney 
   10:30 - Addison Barry –8th Anniversary 
Monday, January 2, 2016 
    9:00 - Jacob Wolf –Month’s Mind 

************************************************ 

St. Ann is a Stewardship Parish  
********************************************** 

Saturday, December 24, 2016 
    4:00 — Parishioners of Saint Ann      
Sunday, December 25, 2016 
              8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
  10:30 –Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Monday, December 26, 2016 
    9:00—Joseph Ritucci –Memorial 
Tuesday, December 27, 2016 
    9:00—William Lopes –15th Anniversary 
Saturday, December 31. 2016 
   4:00  -  Christiano Victoria - Birthday Remem. 
Sunday, January 1, 2016 
     8:30   -  Parishioners of Saint Ann 
   10:30   – Parishioners of Saint Ann 

 
 
My Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS!!! 
The time has come. Christmas 
Day (and the Christmas Sea-
son) is upon us. Our Advent 
journey is at an end, and the time to welcome the Savior 
has arrived. Hopefully, we can take at least a moment on 
this day, if not in this Season, to reflect on what we are 
doing here. Christmas – the holy day, not the holiday – is a 
day/season in which we reflect on the goodness of God. 
The long reign of sin has ended, and our vindication is at 
hand. The Savior promised to us has arrived, and we are 
glad, indeed, for it. 
 
So what is it that we are celebrating? It is more than just 
giving thanks to God for giving us the gift of His Son. It is 
an understanding that this day, as great as it is, points to an 
even greater reality – the hope and promise of “new life” 
found in the Resurrection. Yes, resurrection. You may 
wonder why I am speaking of this at Christmas, given that 
this day/season focuses on the birth of Christ, not His res-
urrection. If it does, than only half of the work is being 
done. The other half (the half not focused on the birth) is 
centered around the fact that Jesus came into the world to 
offer His life for us on the Cross. There is a beautiful song, 
called “Wood of the Cradle” (written by Fr. Fran O’Brien), 
which reminds us that the “wood of the cradle” is intrinsi-
cally linked with the “wood of the cross”. This is because 
the birth of Christ is intrinsically linked with the death - 
and resurrection - of Christ.  
 
The reality that the birth and death of Christ are linked 
comes as a shock for many – but it shouldn’t. It shouldn’t 
because our own life and death are “linked”. When Catho-
lic-Christians are brought into the world, they are baptized 
shortly thereafter. When we are baptized, we are baptized 
not only into the life of Christ, but also into the death of 
Christ – and into His resurrection. This fact shouldn’t 
strike dread or sadness into us; on the contrary, it should 
bring great joy, peace and hope into our hearts. If we are 
linked into the life, death and resurrection of Christ, then 
we fear nothing and we want for nothing. We fear and 
want for nothing because our hope is then in the Lord and 
His promise of new life. 
 
May we come to see in this Christmas Season the promise 
of new life and new hope come to fruition. May we recog-
nize that in the life, death and resurrection of Christ we 
have our hope and salvation. May we, as we approach the 
manger of Christ, be “fed” by the One who has come into 
the world to bring life, and life abundantly. May we have 
the courage to share this new life with all whom we meet. 
 
A Blessed Christmas to All, 
 
Fr. Paul 

DEACONS’ CORNER 

 

TWO THOUGHTS ABOUT CHRISTMAS; 

We all matter to God. We matter that much!! 

That’s the whole point of it all . . . that God cared 
enough to become one of us, except sin. 

Jesus was born once, that’s enough. That’s love. 
Love is once for all. . . for all of us. Jesus will come. 

He who was once born will come when He will. 
Love is one for all. That’s enough. 

 

 



 

Please keep the following in your prayers: Karen 
Debenedictis, Arthur Hornstra, Lori  Cullen, Mariann Moberg,  
Dottie Younis, Dave Swartz , Theresa Capachione, Phyllis 
MacDonald , Carolyn Oliviere, Ginger & John Margesion, Bob 
McGanty , Harry Hewins, Laurie Murray, Erica O’Sullivan, Bill 
O’Connell , Colleen Merto, Bill Osborne, Florence Lacey, 
Eleanor Moynihan, Edie Lincoln, Jim Cassidy, Danny Nichols, 
Kathy Turke, Katy Skillings, Christopher MacDonald, Jessica 
Chetwynd , Martha Bundeff, Sharon Farrell, Tom Griffin, Kim 
LeMoine, Tim Ring & The residents of Sachem & Westview & 
all our service men and women serving in the  
military. 

Christmas Collection — CLERGY BENEFIT TRUST 

January 1, 2017 — Solemnity of Mary 

 
St Vicent de Paul Society At St. John’s 

 
It’s Christmas Day! The members of St. Vincent de Paul 
here at St. John’s Parish are truly grateful for all the as-
sistance we have received this holiday season. It’s by 
your generosity that we in turn could help others. 
 
Do you know anyone from St. John’s Parish or in East 
Bridgewater who is in need of food or assistance? Please 
ask them to call the St. Vincent de Paul HOTLINE at 
508-378-3760. Everything is confidential. 
  
Today we celebrate the feast of Christmas and hear how 
the shepherds found Mary and Joseph and their infant 
son lying in the manger. They left glorifying and praising 
God for all they had seen and heard.  
 
May everyone this Christmas season find Emmanu-
el and know that “God is with us.” 

St Ann’s  Weekly Offertory: 
 

December 11, 2016 
 

Monies will be reported next week 
Due to early printing deadlines. 

St Ann Prayer Line: 
To request prayers from members of Saint Ann’s 
Prayer Line for yourself, another person in need, or 
a special intention, please call or email Linda 
Santry at 508-586-6535 or linda@santry.org. If you 
would like to join the telephone tree or e-mail distri-
bution list, please contact Linda. We would like to 
expand our membership for this worthy endeavor.   

Now that we are coming into cold weather, Saint 
Vincent DePaul Conference will be responding 
to an increase number of calls asking for help. 
We would ask that you make a small donation to 

the conference so that we will be able to respond to those asking 
for assistance. There are small envelopes at the doors of the 
Church for this purpose. 
 
MASSPASS BOOKS: SAINT VINCENT dePAUL  
FUNDRAISER: 
The coupon books have finally arrived! They will be on sale at 
the back of the Church at all the Masses. The cost is still $25.00. 
You can also e-mail Christ Baker at jchbacker@msn.com to  

St John’s Shared Treasure:   Goal $5,900 

 

Monies will be reported next week due to 

the  early printing deadline for Christmas. 

 

Grand Annual  Total - Dec 11 $13,276

 
The 614 diocesan priests in our Archdiocese are there 
for us, sharing Christ’s good new, performing good 
works, and building strong communities of good faith. 
Remember priests such as Fr. Paul, Fr. Mike and Fr. Don 
who have made a meaningful difference in your life, and 
consider honoring them with a generous gift to today’s 
collection. Also remember to find the Trust on Facebook 
by searching “@ClergyTrust.” Thank you for your pray-
ers and generous support of our priests. 

 

   God Blesses those who give. 
 
Thank you to all our parishioners 
who participated in making the 
Christmas Giving Tree at St. John’s 
and the Christmas Sharing Program at Saint Ann’s 
such a success. 
   
It has truly been a wonderful season of giving at both 
churches. 

A CHRISTMAS PRAYER 
 

God, our Father, thank you for giving us Your Son Jesus 
on Christmas Day to live with us and be a child just like 
me. 
 
Let me always be aware that Your Son is the reason why 
we celebrate Christmas. During this season allow me to 
share the joy of His birth with my family and friends. 
 
When I think about the presents I want, help me to re-
member that Jesus is the best present I will every receive. 
 
Happy Birthday Jesus! 
 
    Amen 



 



 



 

PARISH NEWS 

FOOD PANTRIES 
West Bridgewater Food Pantry — the cupboards are empty. 
There are many families in need of assistance. Canned green 
beans, corn, jam and jelly, canned fruit, cereal, and tomato 
and chicken noodle soup are especially needed. The holiday 
season is fast approaching. You might want to consider a 
“gift certificate” from a local grocery store.  Food Pantry is 
located at the Spring St. School and is open the first & third 
Wednesday of the month from 3:30 PM to 5:00 PM. 
 

 
Every Thursday night 

At 6:30 
In St. Ann’s Parish Center 

Doors open 5:00 
 

St. John’s St. Vincent de Paul Society Food Pantry 
phone line is 508-378-3760.   
Gift cards & money are always a big help. 
The next Food Pantry dates are: 
 December 5  (3:00—6:00) and December 19 (3:00—
4:30) 

GRAND ANNUAL Envelopes are available at the doors of 
the Church for anyone who was not on a mailing list and 
would like to donate to the collection. 

Saint Vincent de Paul offering boxes have been installed 
permanently on the walls at the doors of 
Saint Ann’s Church. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS ST ANN’S 
 

The Smile Train Fundraiser made $1000. This will 
pay for four surgeries for children with sever cleft pal-
ate issues. 

 
Thank you to all 
the children who 
participated in the 
Christmas Pageant 
at St. Ann’s and, of 
course, to Tina An-
thony and her staff 
who made the 

event possible.  We also want to thank Colette Yeo and her 
kitchen staff for the delicious refreshments they provided. 
The musical entertainment by the Sheedy Brothers definite-
ly jazzed up the day.  

 
 
 
 

The parishioners of St Ann’s will be get-
ting a new set of envelopes for the 

months of January and February. In this set of enve-
lopes you will find a new envelope dedicated to 
monthly offertory giving.  This would be used instead 
of a weekly offertory envelope if you so choose. How-
ever for those of you who would like to continue to 
give weekly, those envelopes are also in the set.  You 
also will find a Special Parish Collection Envelope for 
each month.  The proceeds from these envelopes will 
be used to defray the cost of unexpected expenses and 
or necessary facility maintenance. 

 

 

May the peace and love of this holiday season be 

ever present in your homes and hearts this Christ-

mas. God Bless you and yours.  

    Love  

Fr. Paul, Fr. Mike, Fr. Don, Deacon Brendan, 

Deacon Joe, Lorraine, Charlotte, Debbie, Arlene, 

Nancy, Jackie, Judd, Paul, Matthew, and Nelllie 

& Toby  

 

Let Us Remember the 
Golden Rule: 
 
Do unto Others, As You 
Would Have Others Do 
Unto You. 



 

                St. John’s             PARISH STAFFS           St. Ann’s 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Deborah Conrad 
stjohnebridge@comcast.net 

508-378-4207 
 

Business Manager:  Jaclyn Buccigross 
jmbstjohn@gmail.com 

 
Director of Music:  Paul Hoffman 

phoffman@stjohneb.org 
Music Minister:  Erica Wasil 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Arlene Stefano 
stanns@comcast.net 

508-586-4880 
 

Business Manager:  Judd Vail 
508-586-4880 

 
Director of Music:  Matthew Cunningham 

508-586-4880 
matthewcunningham@bpsma.org 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Director: Lorraine Hopgood 
repstjohn@gmail.com 

508-378-1521 
There will be no Religious Education  
From December 20th to January 2nd. 

Religious Education will resume on 
January 3rd. 

Director: Charlotte Hasomeris-Leines 
stannsccd@comcast.net 

508-588-7140 
There will be no Religious Education  

On December 25 or January 1st 
Religious Education will resume on 

January 8th 


